    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                                                            July 11, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier, Chris Basler and Brandon Shortt. Also, attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved with a motion from Brandon Shortt, seconded by Chris Basler.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Monica Rozier.  The motion was approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed.  Notices were sent Wednesday, 07/05/17.
Mayor Paul Monia broached the subject of tree trimming in City Limits before school begins, which will be here before we know it! Parkview from before Angeline Drive past Cedar Ridge Lane needs attention, as well as Clement Road mostly from the beginning to the low water bridge. The Council agrees with this action, as well as mowing the triangular shaped piece of property on Mill Hill Road near St. Agnes that was previously cleared during an Eagle Scout project. The adjacent property owner who previously took care of the work is deceased and the Council does not want the property to grow back up. Clerk Randoll will contact Jim Deimund regarding this project. Alderman Rozier was contacted regarding the property at 570 Oak Leaf Lane which has some overgrown vegetation. Clerk Randoll will follow up.
The Mayor reported that there is no point in pushing Vandevanter Engineering at this time regarding Rotor #2. Ron Berkbuegler, Wastewater Treatment Superintendent, is having trouble keeping the DO levels where they need to be with both rotors running due to the extreme heat we have been experiencing. That, along with the increased volume of waste since the facility was installed in 1982 is just going to create more of a challenge for the system. The system was built to handle 77,000 gallons of waste per day. It typically processed an average of 20,000 gallons per day for many years until the City grew with new homes and new businesses. The volume has now increased to an average of 32,000 – 35,000 gallons per day. The volume did hit around the 40,000 gallon mark during the heavy rainfall earlier this year. The Treatment Plant is more than capable of handling this volume, but if, for example, a hotel or apartment complex were to be built in City Limits, the City would have to act toward finding solutions to deal with this issue. The Council discussed the benefit of adding another Lift Station on the east side of Highway 61 and/or a substation to pre-treat the waste which would take quite a bit of strain off the existing Treatment Plant.

The time has come for yearly raises for City Employees. The Council decided and agreed on the following: Ron Berkbuegler, Wastewater Treatment Superintendent will remain at his current rate; John Lurk, Water Superintendent will receive an additional $125.00 per month; Jeff Oder, City Park will receive an additional $20.00 per month; Al Gielow, City Park will receive an additional .25/per hour; and Lynnette Randoll, City Clerk will receive an additional .25/per hour.
It was brought to the Mayor’s attention on Sunday, July 9 that there is a leak near the residence at 464 Parkview Drive. The homeowner thought the leak was their issue, but upon further inspection by Mayor Monia and Al Gielow, it was found to be leaking between the corporation stop and the meter. This is a City issue. The Mayor believes it will take quite a lot of excavation to fix this leak. The homeowner has expressed interest in replacing their existing culvert pipe at their driveway and the Mayor agreed to contact them prior to our work so they can schedule this at the same time. They agree to let the City excavate the necessary portion of their driveway and they will be responsible for the cost of the culvert pipe and labor to install. The City will be responsible for re-paving the area.

Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. 
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